DRAFT Minutes: 3rd Steering Committee Meeting- Strengthening media and Civic Education to enhance democracy in Bhutan, UNDEF funded project

July 14, 2011 at the UN Conference Hall

Participants:

1. Bakhodir Burkhanov, UNDP (Chair person)

2. Siok Sian Pek Dorji, BCMD

3. Chime P. Wangdi, Tarayana Foundation

4. Kunzang Norbu, UNDP

5. Monira Tsewang, DoIM/MoIC

6. Jigme Choden, BCMD

7. Maartje Mol, UNDP (minutes)

Welcome and opening

The Chair opened the 3rd Steering Committee meeting.
The minutes of the previous Steering Committee meeting of 30 November 2011 as well as the agenda were approved.
Progress Report on UNDEF activities 
BCMD presented the progress of the project since the last quarter of 2010. The Committee took note of the ongoing activities;
· Website has been revamped and will include a blog (Bhutan speaks)
· Capacity building

· The library has started and publications purchased;
The Committee requested BCMD to explore linkages with the national library to ensure better access to and classification of material, any time soon. BCMD will report back to the Committee on this matter.

BCMD comprehensively presented the implemented activities since the last SC meeting end of November;
· The Annual Media conference, with the objective to better understand the role of the media as the 4th estate. Another media conference will be organized this year.

· Social Media Forum, with good participation from students, MP’s, private sector and CSOs discussing social media as a democratic discourse. This activity will be replicated next year, with or without UNDEF funds.

· Commemoration of World Press Freedom Day, including a photo exhibition as well as a Social Media and Democracy Forum at RTC.

The upcoming activities for the third and fourth quarter of 2011 include;

· A two day media sensitization event for GAO’s planned for September;
DoIM will follow up with MoIC’s Secretary whether any briefing on media can be included in the orientation for newly elected Gup’s.
· Civic education seminar at the Paro education college, planned for the third quarter;
BCMD will share the programme with DoIM to look for possible synergies with DoIM’s media literacy activities, supported by UNESCO.
· Completion of the two children’s books on Democracy, planned for November. 
· Completion of the web portal, including the Blog 
· Completion of the Media and Democracy Library

· Annual non-fiction writing workshop, planned for July

· World Democracy Day in September; BCMD plans to have an activity at RIM which will be broadcasted;
Since the Parliament will also celebrate Democracy Day, Kunzang Norbu will organize a meeting with the Parliament to see if BCMD and Parliament can come up with an integrated program for the day.
· A second Media Nomads camp is planned for the end of the year. The Committee proposed to organize this camp in Mongar and also include neighboring places.
Proposed re-appropriations
Some activities have been completed and some activities require more or less budget then allocated in the AWP for 2011. The proposed re-appropriations include:

· USD 2,000 from the Civic Education workshop to be re-appropriated to the training of GAO’s

· USD 13,309 from the Resource books to be re-appropriated to the Library, News reporting, Annual Media Conference, Non-fiction writing workshop, World Democracy Day and Youth Festival

· USD 3,570 from the Web portal to be re-appropriated to the Library, Youth Festival, News reporting and Annual Non-fiction writing workshop. 

· USD 1,237 from the Capacity building to be re-appropriated to the Library.

The Committee endorsed all proposed re-appropriations. 
The Committee also encouraged BCMD to utilize the 85% resources that are outstanding for the last six months of the project. BCMD has 119, 563 USD to spend until the end of the year. Due to the timeline of the CDRs and generating of final expenditures, slightly more resources are available then mentioned in the AWP. These additional resources (approx. 1,400 USD) have been included in the above mentioned figure.
The Chair mentioned that since these are not UNDP’s own resources, we don’t have the flexibility to carry over the unused funds to the next year.

The Committee will meet again early November to take stock and see if the project timeline needs to be revisited and communicated to UNDEF. Furthermore, BCMD could look at the possibility for scaling up existing activities by engaging a larger audience and/or publicize more materials or add more activities. 
The Committee took note of the first official project extension confirmation that was received from UNDEF in April.
It was decided that the 4rd Steering Committee Meeting will take place beginning of November. 

The Chair thanked all participants for the lively discussions.
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